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January 14, 2021 
 
Ms. Marija Tresoglavic 
Acting Commission Secretary and Manager 
Regulatory Support 
British Columbia Utilities Commission 
Suite 410, 900 Howe Street 
Vancouver, BC V6Z 2N3 
 
Dear Ms. Tresoglavic: 
 
RE: Project No. 1599156 

British Columbia Utilities Commission (BCUC or Commission) 
British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority (BC Hydro)  
Canadian Forest Products Ltd – Chetwynd Division (Canfor)  
Tariff Supplement No. 100 (TS 100) 

 

BC Hydro writes in compliance with Directive 2 of the Commission Order No. G-334-20, 
dated December 15, 2020 in respect of our application requesting approval of a 
transition tariff agreement as TS 100 between BC Hydro and Canfor for service to its 
facilities located at the Chetwynd sawmill division (Application). 

On December 24, 2020, BC Hydro filed a request with the BCUC to extend the deadline 
to provide notice of the Application to its Large General Service (LGS) customers. The 
BCUC issued Order No. G-351-20, dated December 29, 2020 amending the regulatory 
timetable, to allow time to complete the task of providing notice of the Application and 
Order by January 15, 2021. 

BC Hydro notes that there are approximately 4,000 LGS customers. Of these, we have 
email addresses for only approximately 3,000, and we provided these customers with 
notice of the Application and Commission Order No. G-334-20 on December 21, 2020. 
However, for those customers with no email address, a letter was mailed out using 
regular post to approximately 1,000 remaining customers by January 7, 2021. 

A copy of this letter advising LGS customers with no email address is included as 
Attachment 1. 
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For further information, please contact Anthea Jubb at 604-623-3545 or by email at 
bchydroregulatorygroup@bchydro.com. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 Fred James 

Chief Regulatory Officer 
 
aj/rh 
 
Copy to: Canadian Forest Products Ltd. 

Attention: Brett Holmgren, Energy 
Manager 
brett.holmgren@canfor.com  
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January 7, 2021 
 
 
<Customer Name> 
<Mailing Address> 
<City>, <Province> <Postal Code> 
 
 
 

Transition tariff agreement between BC Hydro and Canfor 
 
On November 16, 2020, we submitted our application to the BC Utilities Commission (BCUC) to 
approve Tariff Supplement No. 100 between BC Hydro and Canfor (British Columbia Hydro and 
Power Authority – Canadian Forest Products Ltd. – Chetwynd Division) for service to its facilities 
located at the Chetwynd sawmill division.  
 
This transition tariff agreement will allow Canfor to continue being billed under the Transmission 
Service rate (Rate Schedule 1823), plus rate rider, for ten years. At the end of the ten-year 
agreement, Canfor will be transitioned to the applicable Large General Service rate.  
 
We’re regulated by the BCUC and under the Utilities Commission Act, the BCUC's responsibilities 
include ensuring that customers receive safe, reliable and non-discriminatory energy services at 
fair rates from the utilities it regulates. This includes making decisions on agreements such as this.  
 
It’s important to know that this agreement will not impact the rates you pay. However, the BCUC 
has requested that all customers with service on the Large General Service rate be notified of the 
application and regulatory timetable. To see a copy the BCUC’s Order on our application, visit 
bcuc.com/Documents/Proceedings/2020/DOC_60187_A-2-G-334-20-Reg-Timetable.pdf. 
 
Participate in the regulatory proceeding 
 
You’re welcome to participate in this open and transparent regulatory proceeding conducted by the 
BCUC. To learn more, visit bcuc.com/get-involved. 
 
If you have any questions about our application, please email us at 
BCHydroRegulatoryGroup@bchydro.com. 
 
Thanks.  
 
 
BC Hydro Regulatory Group   
 

Attachment 1

BC Hydro TS 100 Canfor Chetwynd Mill 
Bypass Agreement
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